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MARINE CORPS LEAGUE 

Anne Arundel County Detachment 1049 
 

    March 2024 

MOU SIGNED 

The Memorandum of Understanding between the 

Detachment and American Legion Post 175 has 

been signed by all parties. For full transparency, a 

copy is enclosed in this newsletter. Please see page 

20. 

If you have any questions regarding the MOU, please contact either 

Commandant Burt Helmka or Judge Advocate Ray Sturm.  

2024 OFFICERS INSTALLED 

The Detachment’s elected and appointed officers were installed at 

the March meeting by Past Dept Commandant Howard Koontz. 

Commandant: Burt Helmka 

Sr Vice Cmdt: John Dunker 

Vice Cmdt:    Joe Peacy 

Judge Advocate: Ray Sturm 

The full slate of appointed officers can be found on Page 3.  



From The Editor 

ALL THE NEWS THAT’S 

FIT TO PRINT.. AND SOME 

THAT ISN’T... 

 

Greetings all, 

I trust everyone had a good 

St Patrick’s Day. And now it’s 

time to wish you all a Happy 

Easter.  

March is 

certainly 

a busy 

month. 

Yes, we 

installed 

the new 

slate of 

officers a 

bit early 

this year. 

It was mostly accicental, but 

if anyone still wishes to be 

considered for a position, 

please let the Commandant 

know.  

We still have a need for golf 

volunteers. We are well into 

the planning stage, but help 

is always appreciated. 

The detachment is hosting a 

Leadership College on 20 

April. It will be at the Ameri-

can Legion Post 276 on 

Quarterfield Rd.  

The Department Convention 

is right around the corner. If 

you haven’t registered, there 

is still time to do so. Come 

join us. It is a great time. 

The schedule of events for 

the convention is posted on 

the Department’s website.  

Please visit 

www.deptofmdmcl.org for 

complete details.  

One last call for assistance. 

The detachment will hold a 

recruiting drive at Bass Pro 

Shop on 27 April. We will be 

set up outdoors and will need 

some help staffing the tent. 

We plan to give away hot 

dogs and sell MCL roses. If 

you can donate some of your 

time that Saturday, it would 

be very much appreciated.  

 

Semper Fi, 

Ray Sturm 
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Elections Held 

 

Leadership  

College 

 

Department  

Convention 

 

Bass Pro Shop 

Recruiting Event 

 

 

 

Anne Arundel Co Detachment members after the 2024 election of officers. 



Commandant’s Corner 

DETACHMENT STAFF 
 

Commandant Burt Helmka 

Sr Vice Cmdt John Dunker 

Jr Vice Cmdt Joe Peacy 

Judge Advocate Ray Sturm 

Jr Past Cmdt Ben Wells 

Adjutant  Debbie Deene 

Chaplain  Jim Sanchez 

Sgt-at-Arms Jim Galvin 

Color Guard Cdr Woody Bowman 

Newsletter Editor Ray Sturm 

Paymaster Ben Wells 

Quartermaster vacant 

Public Affairs  Vacant 

Marksmanship Ray Sturm 

Web Sergeant Joe Wright 

Young Marines Ray Sturm 

 

WEBSITE 

http://mclaacdet1049.org 

FACEBOOK 

Anne Arundel County Detachment 

1049, MCL 

MEETINGS 

The detachment meets the 3rd Monday 

of the month at 7:00 PM at  American 

Legion Post  175 at  832 Manhattan 

Beach Rd, Severna Park, MD 

SOCIAL HOUR 

Social hour commences immediately 

after the meeting. Come join us for a 

beverage and the telling of sea stories.  

SUBMISSIONS 

Submit articles, photos, or suggestions 

to Ray Sturm at Bandit6A@gmail.com 

by the Saturday following the detach-

ment meeting. 

 

Detachment Colors 
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Marines, 

 Our 2nd  meeting at the American Legion is under the 
detachment’s belt. The MOA is now in effect. It was very 
successful. 
         
Officer final nominations were made and voted on. New-
ly elected officers were installed according to MCL by-
laws and procedures. Nominations were made for MOY 
and Associate of the Year by ballot. Those who were selected will be 
notified and presented at next meeting. 
 
Casa Della Nonna was a hit once again for the fellowship dinner. We 
are also looking into The German Stein Restaurant as a new venue. 
          
The Bull & Oyster roast is tentatively set for September. Looking into 
dates for this function/ fundraiser. Tickets will roughly be $45-$60 de-
pending on the logistics. 
           
Finally, we had a new member initiated into the detachment and MCL. 
Welcome aboard Daniel Ryan. I presented a Good Citizen Award to 
an Eagle Scout in the South County area.  
 
One last thing, the delegate list for the Department Convention is be-
ing mailed off on 28 March. I have a little room left for 1 delegate and 
7 alternates. If interested, please contact me by COB 26 March. 
 
That is all! 
         
Semper Fi, 
Burt 

 

April Social Dinner 

Casa Della Nonna 

8141 Telegraph Rd 

Severn, MD 

19 April 2024 

6:30 PM 

Past Department Commandant Howard Koontz 

presents newly installed Commandant Burt Helmka 

with his gavel.  



 

 

 

 

Senior Vice Commandant 

Junior Vice Commandant 
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MY FIRST ARTICLE AND INTRODUCTION 

Greetings Marines, first I’d like to thank you for your confidence in nominating me 
for the role of Senior Vice Commandant of Marine Corps League 1049 Anne Arundel 
Detachment.  I am looking forward to the challenge of the post and will be diligently 
working to fulfill the duties of the position and to support Commandant Helmka.  I’d 
also humbly ask for your council and advice in to help me do the best job possible for 
MCL 1049. 
 
I’d also like to share a little about me.  I’ll start in the middle first, just because ;) I 
served in the Marine Corps from 1988-1994.  I enlisted with the noble goal of learning 
to work on aircraft and to support the Marine Air Wing in accomplishment of their 
mission. My secondary goal was to get out of Glen Burnie after a failed attempt at 
college!  I completed bootcamp at Paris Island, 3rd Battalion, then A-School at NAS 
Meridian MS as an Aviation Maintenance Admin/Designated Aviation Maintenance 
Data Analyst.  That’s a really long title for log-books and maintenance action form 
czar.  My first, last and only duty station was New River, Jacksonville NC, specifical-
ly HMM-263 (CH46E), MAG-29.  Things were pretty dull until the summer of 1990 
when Sadam invaded Kuwait, we then became the Air Element of 24th MEU in sup-
port of Operation Desert Shield and later Desert Storm, serving on the USS 
GUAM.  The 24th MEU was the great “Decoy” during the invasion of Kuwait. Most 
interesting mission our unit participated in was Operation Eastern Exit, evacuating the 
US Embassy in Somalia, December 1990.  Through other deployments I earned both 
“Shellback” and “Bluenose” honors from USN.  By 1993 reenlistment bonus/
incentives had dried up and I decided to leave the Corps and finish college, which I 
did in 1996 with a degree in Management Information Systems.  I worked as a data-
base programmer and systems analyst until being laid-off in 2008.  I then landed a po-
sition with the National Security Agency’s Cybersecurity Mission where today I’m 
the Director of the Commercial Solutions for Classified Program Management Of-
fice.   
 
On the personal side, my wife Melinda and I live in Pasadena and have 2 adult chil-
dren Mallory and Abigail.  We enjoy lots of outdoor activity, camping, boating, fish-
ing crabbing, and generally living a Blessed Life!  
 
S/F 
John Dunker 

WELCOME ABOARD 

The Detachment welcomed new member, Marine Daniel Ryan of Pasadena. 
Among his assignments, Dan served with our Sgt-at-Arms, Jim Galvin and 
Past Commandant Ed Dahling at the Marine Security Detachment at Fort 
Meade.  

Commandant Helmka administers the oath to new member Dan Ryan. 



Chaplain 
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BSA Liaison and Eagle Scout Coordinator 

Easter is fast approaching, and we're about to be reminded about the night 
Jesus shared His last meal with his disciples. That night, He wanted to teach 
His disciples the principles of humble service by washing their dirty feet.  
 
If He was willing to do the lowly job of washing a dozen men's feet, they too 
should joyfully serve others. Every one of us has served others. Whether it be 
as Marines, whether it be as the sacrificing family members, or whether it be 
in our day-to-day jobs.  
 
While every perspective of service we encounter may look different, one thing 
can be the same. That is, there can be great joy in serving. The purpose be-
hind acts of service isn't for the praise from others, and it's not to bring atten-
tion to ourselves. It is usually to just lovingly or generously serve others while 
directing our praise to God. Thank you all for your continued service! 
 
James Sanchez 
Chaplain 

Color Guard Commander 

Color Guard Commander Woody Bowman proudly 

shows off the detachment’s new bugle.  

No report 



Platoon level gender-integration ‘critical’ for 
Marines, committee says By Todd Smith  Marine Corps Times, Mar 19 
 
A Pentagon committee has recommended to the secretary of defense that the Marine Corps should train male and 
female recruits in gender-integrated platoons at both recruit depots. 

The recommendations were part of the Defense Advisory Committee on Women in the Services, DACOWITS, which 
was released March 15. 
 
The report also recommends mixed-gender drill instructor 
teams for all integrated companies at recruit training. 
“Maximizing integration, at the platoon level, develops the 
foundation of a successfully integrated force,” according to 
the report. 

The report noted that gender-integration at the platoon lev-
el is, “critical to dismantling negative stereotypes and fos-
tering positive inclusion across an organization.” 
 
“Training separated by gender appears to have uninten-
tional consequences to include perpetuating feelings that 
men are superior to women and promoting fear and suspi-
cion of women,” according to the report.  
 
The Marine Corps is the only military service that does not integrate female and male recruits at the platoon level. 
It also has the lowest percentage of female members. Nine percent of the Corps is female, as compared to 23% of 
the Air Force, 22% of the Navy, 19% of both the Army and Space Force and 16% of the Coast Guard, according to 
the report. 

Report authors commended the service for recent efforts to integrate at the company level. “However, the committee 
feels more integration is necessary to better prepare male and female recruits as they become Marines, to operate 
within an integrated operational force and to better align the Marine Corps with its service counterparts.”  
 
The report said that using segregated platoons, “reduces the opportunity for recruits to develop mutual respect and 
cohesion for one another during this formative training process.” 
The report quotes Brig. Gen. Walker Field, then-head of Marine Corps Recruit Depot-Parris Island, South Carolina, 
from a 2023 Associated Press report. 

“We have established a tried-and-true manner by which we train Marines that proves effective in transforming young 
Americans,” Walker said. “We break down their individuality and grow them as a team. We’re adamant about that out-
come. Having the platoon model is absolutely part of that.” 
 
But, the committee said, that means that the recruits remain largely separated by gender because most of the training 
activities are conducted at the platoon or squad level, which continues to physically separate the recruits by gender. 
The committee noted “vast differences in the level of integration” due to this setup during key events such as obstacle 
course runs and the Crucible, the culminating field event near the end of the 13-week recruit training. 
 
The 2020 National Defense Authorization Act mandated that the Corps integrate recruit training at the platoon level. 
Congress gave the service’s East Coast location five years to complete the integration and the West Cost facility 
eight years.  
 

Full story at:  Platoon level gender-integration ‘critical’ for Marines, committee says 
(marinecorpstimes.com)  

From Around the Corps 

https://dacowits.defense.gov/Portals/48/Documents/Reports/2023/DACOWITS%202023%20Annual%20Report_Web%20Version.pdf?ver=Kn52QMun_TT5q0Kuz69u7A%3D%3D
https://dacowits.defense.gov/Portals/48/Documents/Reports/2023/DACOWITS%202023%20Annual%20Report_Web%20Version.pdf?ver=Kn52QMun_TT5q0Kuz69u7A%3D%3D
https://dacowits.defense.gov/Portals/48/Documents/Reports/2023/DACOWITS%202023%20Annual%20Report_Web%20Version.pdf?ver=Kn52QMun_TT5q0Kuz69u7A%3D%3D
https://dacowits.defense.gov/Portals/48/Documents/Reports/2023/DACOWITS%202023%20Annual%20Report_Web%20Version.pdf?ver=Kn52QMun_TT5q0Kuz69u7A%3D%3D
https://dacowits.defense.gov/Portals/48/Documents/Reports/2023/DACOWITS%202023%20Annual%20Report_Web%20Version.pdf?ver=Kn52QMun_TT5q0Kuz69u7A%3D%3D
https://www.marinecorpstimes.com/news/your-marine-corps/2023/10/08/marines-are-moving-gradually-to-integrate-women-and-men-in-boot-camp/
https://www.marinecorpstimes.com/news/your-marine-corps/2024/03/19/platoon-level-gender-integration-critical-for-marines-committee-says/?utm_source=sailthru&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=marine-dnr
https://www.marinecorpstimes.com/news/your-marine-corps/2024/03/19/platoon-level-gender-integration-critical-for-marines-committee-says/?utm_source=sailthru&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=marine-dnr


Info from Maryland Department of Veterans Affairs   MDVA@info.maryland.gov 



Governor Moore’s Statement on Proposed Cyber Wing for Maryland Air National 
Guard 

 

Governor Wes Moore released the following statement regarding the proposed cyber wing 
for the Maryland Air National Guard: “Maryland is home to the nation’s most advanced 
cyber assets, and the expansion of the National Guard’s mission is further testament to the 
vital work our men and women do for our national security as our country prepares to con-
front future challenges and adversaries.  

The Maryland Air National Guard has flown A-10s since 1979, making it one of the most 
experienced A-10 units in the Air Force. Through innovative service, the men and women 
of the 175th Wing have more than 60,000 hours of combined flying experience, 12,000 
hours of combat flying experience, and provide support for combat airpower, cyber warfare 
capacity, partner nations, home communities and the State of Maryland. Any new cyber 
wing must be fully resourced in order to build the facilities and train personnel. 

In partnership with our congressional delegation, we are advocating vigorously to maintain 
Maryland's flying mission, both in the interest of national security and the hundreds of jobs 
and families that will be affected by this transition. We are disappointed to learn of the Air 
Force's decision to hurriedly retire the A-10 mission across the nation, including the mis-
sion at Martin State, without a plan to retain experienced pilots and maintainers or to re-
place older systems with advanced aircraft. We are committed to working with our federal 
partners at the White House and the Pentagon to acquire another flying mission in Mary-
land this year. 

As Maryland's A-10s prepare to deploy later this month to the U.S. Central Command theater of op-
erations in the Middle East, we thank our dedicated service members for their skill, readiness, and 
valiant service to fulfill their mission—at home and abroad." 

 



News You Can Use 

VA released the spring 2024 issue of the online newsletter Military Exposures & Your 
Health. This issue includes the following articles: 

• The Toxic Exposure Research Clearinghouse 

• HOME Starts New Division: Surveillance Military Environmental Exposures 
Read the newsletter at https://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/publications/military-
exposures/meyh-12/index.asp. 

Info from veteranshealth@messages.va.gov  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnB1YmxpY2hlYWx0aC52YS5nb3YvZXhwb3N1cmVzL3B1YmxpY2F0aW9ucy9taWxpdGFyeS1leHBvc3VyZXMvbWV5aC0xMi9pbmRleC5hc3AiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjQwMzE1
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnB1YmxpY2hlYWx0aC52YS5nb3YvZXhwb3N1cmVzL3B1YmxpY2F0aW9ucy9taWxpdGFyeS1leHBvc3VyZXMvbWV5aC0xMi9pbmRleC5hc3AiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjQwMzE1


~ Our History ~ Customs ~ and Traditions ~ 

March 3, 1776:  Today in Marine Corps history, the Marines descended on Fort 
Nassau in the Bahamas. The British military had been storing munitions in the 
Bahamas for use against the colonies in the 
Revolutionary War. Initially, more than 200 
barrels of gunpowder were moved from Vir-
ginia to the Bahamas by the British. Learning 
of the cache, the newly formed Continental 
Marines sailed to the Bahamas with 235 Ma-
rines and captured not just full stores of gun-
powder, but also other weapons. The British 
surrendered within minutes after the Marines 
came ashore.  

FIRST AMPHIBIOUS LANDING 

Originally built in 1742, Fort Montague still stands east of 

Nassau 
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MODD 
Hound Dog Pound 204 

Hound Dog Pound 204 

Mer-lin Pack 

Officers 

Pound Keeper  Pat Sharkey 

Sr Vice PK Howard Koontz 

Jr Vice PK Bobby Lee 

Smart Dog Ray Sturm 

Dog Trainer Leonard Steipler 

Mad Dog Woody Bowman 

Police Dog Norm Huffman 

Watch Dog Burt Helmka 

Barking Dog Stuart Blair 

Dog Robber Vacant 

 

Next Growl 

2 June 

 

 

Dog House 

Harry L. Cooper VFW Post 160 

  

Grand Growl   10 May in Ocean City 

 

Pound 204 Growl  2 June @ VFW Post 160  

 

Don’t be a Bad Dog. Attend the Grand Growl at the 

Department of Maryland Convention in Ocean 

City. 



30 Mar NRA Basic Pistol Crs   

5-7 Apr Division Field Meet   Cheltenham 

19-21 Apr Unit Encampment   Downs Park 

27 Apr  Recruiting Event w/ MCL  Bass Pro Shops 

28 Apr  Drill     Post 276 

11 May PFT     TBD  

12 May Drill 

18 May Color Guard    Daughters of the American Revolution 

18 May Poker Run    Various location in MD 

26 May Drill     Post 276 

27 May Memorial Day Parade  Annapolis 

 

 

 

 



Congratulations to Daniel Torres who graduated 

from Recruit Training to become a full member of 

the Anne Arundel Young Marines.  

Well done, Daniel. We look forward to watching 

you grow in the program.  



Anne Arundel County  

Youth Career Day 

March 23, 2024 

Standing L-R, Nick Walker, Bladen Wheatley 

Sitting, Michael Southward, Hudson Mager, Manny  Pereira 



  

15 April  Detachment meeting   American Legion Post 175 

19 April  Social Dinner    Casa Della Nonna 

20 April  Leadership College   Am Leg Post 276 

27 April  Recruiting event   Bass Pro Shop 

9-12 May  Dept of MD Convention  Ocean City 

20 May  Detachment meeting   American Legion Post 175 

7 June   Golf Tournament    Walden Country Club 

 

 

Please send calendar additions to Ray Sturm at Bandit6A@gmail.com NLT the Saturday following the de-

tachment’s monthly meeting. 

 

 

 

H E L P 
If you are aware of a community event, and would like to see the De-

tachment set up a table or tent, please let us know. We are looking 

for recruiting events. We need new members. 

Examples: 

 Festivals   Family Days 

 Street Fairs  Art Shows 

 Gun Shows  Church Events 

 Food Festival  Home Shows 

 



Minutes 
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The below letter was received from the Semper Fi & America’s Fund regarding the De-

tachment’s annual golf tournament last year. We were able to donate $7,000.  

Your support matters!  

See the numbers below. 









PAYMASTER’S REPORT 

Checking $7,612.90 

Savings  $2,269.18 

CD Accts $5,178.40 

TOTAL  $15,060.48 

 

Note:  The detachment recently purchased an 8’x12’ “Amish” 

storage shed for our new home at American Legion Post 175. 

The cost was approximately $3,200 delivered.  

In the near future, the detachment will convert its CD and Sav-

ings accounts into an investment account at Morgan Stanley 

under the MCL’s national umbrella. This will allow investment 

with lower fees. For additional information, please contact the 

Paymaster.  



Welcome to 

American Legion Post 175 

832 Manhattan Beach Rd 

Severna Park, MD 

Post Operating Hours   Kitchen Hours     Bar Deli Hours 

Monday: 2 PM to 11 PM   Tue: 11 AM to 2 PM and 4 PM to 8 PM  Daily until 10 PM 

Tuesday—Thursday 11 AM to midnight Wed: 11 AM to 2 PM 

Friday: 11 AM to 2 AM   Thur: 11 AM to 2 PM and 4 PM to 8 PM 

Saturday: Noon to 2 AM   Fri:  11 AM to 4 PM 

Sunday: Noon to Midnight 

Our New Home 



We would like to thank all of  

Our Sponsors, Supporters, & Friends 

For your commitment to our community and charitable causes 

throughout the year. 


